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7 November 2023  

Ref: OIA-2023/24-0250 
Dear  
 
Official Information Act request relating to Hon David Parker's conflict of interest 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 10 October 
2023. You requested: 
 

“I would like to bring the matter of the appointment of John Hardie to the role of Crown 
appointee in late 2022 to your attention, in breach of the Cabinet rulebook to your 
attention.  
I believe that this matter brings the government's role in the council's decision to notify 
PC14 into disrepute and open to judicial review. The evidence suggests that:  

• Minister Parker appointed a close associate and friend John Hardie to this role. 
• That this compromised the appearance that Hardie was acting independently of 

the Crown.  
• That this relationship was also not declared early enough with connection to 

work Hardie did for the RME Working Group and was not revealed to Judge 
Newhook.  

I have included the background story, and would like to request from you: 
1. All correspondence regarding Jacinda Adern's and the cabinet office's involvement 

in the conflict of interest. MfE employee Lesley Baddon informed me that the 
matter of the conflict of interest was referred to her.  

2. Comment regarding the ethics related to Hardie's appointment in light of his long-
term relationship with Parker.” 

I refer to the letter dated 25 October 2023 from the Department of the Prime Minister and 
Cabinet (DPMC) advising that part one of your request was partially transferred to the 
Department of Internal Affairs (DIA) and the Ministry for the Environment (MfE) for response 
for information held by these agencies. The request relating to the Cabinet Office remains 
with DPMC, and our response is set out below. Part two of your request was transferred to 
the Prime Minister, Rt Hon Chris Hipkins for response.  
 
Our response in respect of the part of the request remaining with DPMC is as follows: 
 






